

## Encourage the development of wisdom

## Tuesday 26<sup>th</sup> February 2019

## **Letter from the Chair of Governors**

## **Dear Parents**

We had a meeting of the Governing Body just before the half term break. We discussed the report which we have received from the Northumberland County Council Education Department with their evaluation of the progress that we are making to improve the school's performance.

You will be pleased to hear that they now rate us as good across all of the five OFSTED domains. We are not expecting OFSTED to revisit us very soon but we can be assured that the enormous effort that the Head Teacher and her staff have put in has been effective.

We are grateful to you, the parents, for your support of the education of all of our children and the school in general. The generous support that you give through your fundraising efforts are also much appreciated. Together we can make a real difference for the children of our school.

Kind regards

Sir Alan Craft Chair of Governors